
 
 

Tues  20th Oct    Simon Ahrens 
Wed  21st Oct     Liz Shrowder 
 We hope your special day is blessed 

with God’s love & grace 

Important Survey for Congregational 
Members of the Lutheran Church of Aus-
tralia. 
The College of Bishops invites you to participate in 
a major survey on the shape of pastoral ministry in 
the LCA today. The survey is part of a study to pro-
vide the LCA leadership with an accurate picture of 
the experiences and expectations of congregations 
with respect to their pastors and the pastoral min-
istry. 
The survey is confidential and open to all LCA 
members 18 years and over. It will take about 30 
minutes to complete. 
The survey can be found on line at http://
www.socialsurvey.com.au/LCA2/LaySurvey 

Invitation to a free 
movie event  on Sun-
day 25th October at 
6.30 pm at Golden 
Grove Lutheran Church 
where the movie “Holy 
Ghost Reborn” will be 
screened  

A sausage sizzle will be 
available beforehand at 5.45pm for a gold 
coin donation. 

ALL WELCOME. 

Please note this movie is in place of the normal 
Salt Factory service and runs for approx 2 hours.   

Pastor Michael Dutschke will be in attendance for 
discussion following the movie and Paul Napier 
will lead any individual prayer request following 
the movie. 

RSVP by 23rd October to holy-

ghostgg@outlook.com  

GOLDEN GROVE  

LUTHERAN CHURCH 
 

     Interim Pastor:  Dennis Obst          

Church Office Secretary:  Judith Whaites   
Church Office:   Cnr Richardson & Sunnybrook Drive,  

  Wynn Vale   5127          
Postal Address:    PO Box 1371, Golden Grove  5125   

Phone: (08) 8282 6050      
Email:  office@gglc.org.au               

LONGEST LUTHERAN LUNCH 

 
Celebrate Reformation in the Worship Centre 
Sunday 1st November 2015   11am to 3.00pm  

 
We are planning a fun lunch for family and 
friends to gather and enjoy fellowship with pre-
lunch (11am) entertainment. “Joseph  and his 
Technicolour Dreamcoat” musical per Andrew 
Lloyd Webber’s  DVD. 
Invite your friends and neighbours to have lunch 
with you. The kids will love it as much as the 
adults. 
 
THIS YEAR WE ARE PROPOSING SOMETHING 
DIFFERENT. A SHARED LUNCH WHERE EVERY-
ONE ATTENDING BRINGS FOOD TO SHARE.  
Tea, coffee and chocolates supplied. 

(Lunch commences at 12.15pm) 
Drinks at NO COST  includes cask  wines and 
fruit juice. BYO if you prefer bottled wines. 

 
To assist with catering please book with  

Judith Whaites (Church) 82826050 or 
Elaine Baldock (School) 82826000.      
RSVP  by Wednesday 28th October.  

Enquiries to Ken Campbell  Men’s Fellowship 

0421 428 555  or 8265 3106  

To check out 

what’s happening 

visit www.lca.org.au 

Friends of Lutheran 
Archives (FoLA). The 
next meeting will be 
on Monday 26th Octo-
ber, 7.00 pm (please 
note the change of 
time), at Bethlehem 
House, Flinders 
Street, for the AGM, 
followed by guest 
speaker, Dr Christine 
Lockwood. 

18th October 2015 — 21st Sunday after Pentecost 

 

 

WELCOME    to worship today!  

May we all be encouraged and strengthened in our 

faith, through the Word of God and the Lord’s Supper 
which we celebrate with one another .   

 
 

Tea & coffee is available in the Fellowship Centre  

following morning service. Please feel welcome to join 
one another.  

        At 5.45 pm a light meal is available prior to the 6.30 
        pm service.  All welcome.                         

 
 
 

 

Readings for today  

Heb.   5:  1-10 
Mark 10:35-45 

Today 18th Oct 
 

  9.30 am 
11.30 am 
  6.30 pm 

Contemporary worship with HC 
Korean community church 
Salt Factory worship  

Friday 23rd Oct   8.45-9.15 am  Informal worship with school community 
followed by Coffee Club  

Sunday 25th Oct   9.30 am 
11.30 am 
 6.30 pm  

Contemporary worship  
Korean community church 
Free movie event “Holy Ghost Reborn” 

Worship Opportunities 

Our goal:   

Care, Communicate,  
Connect so that people 
may know CHRIST. 

GOLDEN GROVE  
LUTHERAN CHURCH 

www.gglf.org.au 

Our mission:  
KNOWING 
CHRIST AND 
MAKING HIM 
KNOWN 

Currently in Pastoral  

Vacancy 

Interim Pastor: 

 Dennis Obst 

Mobile:  0418 839 051 

Office:   8282 6050 

for Next Sunday : 25th October 

PA + Open- 
ing/Closing  

up 

Power- 
point 

Music  
Group 
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 Ushers 

Readers 
 

Children’s  
Address  
————— 

Kid’s Craft 

Devotion for  
Bulletin 
———— 
Prayers 

Assistants  
with HC 

Flowers Church 
Cleaning 

Salt 
Factory 
Catering 

Joel 
Schiller 

Jeramy 
Lindner 

Allyson 
Dutschke 

J Canavese 
D Quick 

Fielke Ps Dennis 
——————— 
 S Williams 

N Fielke 
—————— 
Ps Dennis 
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Quick 

Copeland 
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         Dutschke 
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A time of change… 

It is with considerably mixed emotions that I need to inform our school and church 

community that 2015 will be my last year at GGLPS. 

After 8 years as principal, the time for change is right, both for our school and for 

me personally. 

In 2016 I will take up the position of Principal at Immanuel Lutheran School  

Gawler, but the relationships, memories and fondness I have for our community 

will remain. 

I feel honoured and blessed to have been able to serve our school since 2008 and I 

thank the staff, council, parents, students and church for their support, encourage-

ment and willingness to work together to provide the best possible environment 

we can for the children entrusted into our care. 

Our school is in good shape.  

And we should embrace change for the possibilities and opportunities it creates.  

We have an excellent community and a faithful God who will ensure that the mis-

sion, vision and core values of our school will continue to provide a firm founda-

tion for our future and a sure and certain confidence. 

 

With enduring gratitude, 

Daryl Trigg 

From the Chairperson …. 

The scheduled Special Congregational Meeting unfortunately did not proceed last week due to a 

lack of voting members being present. It was announced after the service that another meeting 

will be scheduled for Sunday, October 25. Church Council met during the week and it was 

agreed that if we were able to have 50 voting members attend church this Sunday (October 18), 

then we would hold the meeting then; such is the urgency of approval by the congregation for 

the refurbishment of the manse to go ahead. We have limited time to carry out the work on the 

manse and the facilities team want to get moving ASAP. So it would be wonderful to see a full 

church on Sunday in order to get this important process moving. 

Please also make note of the working bees coming up to begin work on the manse. It would be 

great to see a large group on hand at these events. 

On Wednesday of this week the school community were informed that Principal, Daryl Trigg has 

accepted the position as Principal of Immanuel Lutheran School, Gawler, beginning next year. 

Whilst this is sad news for the Golden Grove school and church community, we congratulate 

Daryl on his appointment and wish him and Susanne all the very best as they prepare to make 

the move. 

Daryl has given many years of fine service to both the school and church communities and on 

behalf of GGLC I thank Daryl and Susanne for all of the wonderful things they have done as im-

portant members of our church community. They will be deeply missed by all. 

Darren Stevenson (GGLC Chairperson) 

This week at GGLC 

Manse Working Bees 
There is much to be done at the manse in preparation for Pastor Greg & Connie Fowler to move in 

soon. We are already getting to the pointy end of the year when time disappears quickly before the 

Christmas season. We are preparing submissions for what needs to be done inside, which will be a 

huge amount – it is very tired and needs a massive revamp. A lot of this will need to be done by 

tradies to get it done and because of the scope of work. Outside there is much to do that we can do 

and we need to get started on it.  Basically as a start point, the following is what I want to do to kick 

this off: 

 

Manse Address:  8 Laredo Court, Wynn Vale 

 

Sunday 18th from 1.00 PM (Outside Only) 

Load and take all Green Waste to the TTG Green Waste drop off We will need someone from 

the TTG Council area in the vehicles to show proof of council residency. (Trailers & 

Wheelbarrows needed). 

Pressure Clean railings etc in preparation for painting. 

Start Pressure Cleaning all concrete & paved areas. (Pressure Cleaner Patio Cleaner Heads 

needed.) 

Prepare/patch any timber for painting. 

 

Sat 24th October from 8.30 AM (Outside Only) Please bring some food to share. 

Finish any Pressure Cleaning. 

Paint railings and some exterior timber. 

Replace redgum treads in steps around the path. 
Lift, level and re-lay part of the front path. 

Re-mulch gardens with fresh mulch. Will get this delivered. 

 

Once this is done, then we can re-evaluate where we are at and plan any further work needed. 

Please get behind this and join in on the fun and fellowship that these events create. Remember many 

hands make light work! Thanks. 

Any questions, please contact Daniel Dutschke Mobile – 0437896892 

E-Mail – dadutschke@picknowl.com.au 

Manse Working Bee Car Parking 
With the Manse Working Bee’s, can we please ask if you park along the street either side to ensure 

that your car wheels don’t go onto the peoples lawned median strips as they all have sprinklers along 

the kerb and unfortunately some were damaged previously during working bees. Also the next house 

on the left has Stretched Limos, can we ensure that cars are well clear of his driveway and not 

parked opposite as they need a fair turning circle to exit. If you like, you can also park at the Church 

and walk as it is only a very short distance. Please keep in front of the Manse clear for trailers. 

Thanks, Daniel Dutschke 

Fri 23rd Oct —     Revival is back for term 4 THIS FRIDAY NIGHT.  

       Come along to enjoy a relaxed night with games 
as well as a Bible study. Don’t forget to bring your Bible and a journal along!  Arrive at 7:00pm and we 
will be concluding at 10pm.   Website: http://www.gglc.org.au Facebook/Instagram: gglcyouth 

Jesse Hahn – 0431 523 160 

mailto:dadutschke@picknowl.com.au
http://www.gglc.org.au

